
  
 

JMICC INFORMATION ALERT 

ELECTRONIC INTERFERENCE 
REFERENCE  JMICC INFO ALERT NO 188/25 DATED 17 JUN 25 

DATE/TIME 171600 JUN 25 

DETAILS 1. Amid ongoing security situation (Gulf of Oman/ Arabian Gulf) reports of 
increased electronic interference in the region have emerged. MT SHALAMAR 
is being erroneously shown on land (Ras Tanura) since 16 Jun 25, likely due 
to GPS spoofing/ interference. 

2. This follows a pattern of electronic disruptions in the region. All vessels 
are advised to maintain heightened vigilance, use manual and backup 
navigation systems, and monitor advisories. Any electronic interference/ GPS 
anomalies should be promptly reported to relevant maritime authorities.  

3. Forwarded for information, please. 

CONTACT US 

Telephone 02148505275-4-3-8 

WhatsApp +923358107739 

E-mail jmio@paknavy.gov.pk 

Website www.jmicc.gov.pk 
 

 

 
 

JOINT MARITIME 
INFORMATION COORDINATION 

CENTRE PAKISTAN 


